

Alfred "Captain E" Ellington
April 2, 1958 - May 3, 2019

Alfred Ellington, 61, of Bloomfield passed away on May 3, 2019. He was born to the late Telles Ellington & Lucille Hurt Wallace on April 2, 1958 in Hartford, CT. Alfred enjoyed playing & watching basketball and football. He was employed at Owens Realty Services for 7 years as a Custodial Supervisor.

He leaves to cherish his memories sisters Sheryl Lynn Ellington of Manassas, VA & Karen Ellington of Manchester, CT; nieces Brittney & Briana Ellington of Hartford, CT, cousin Martha Holmes-Edwards of Bloomfield, CT, longtime friend Floyd Hartfield of Cromwell, CT and a host of other relatives & friends. In addition to his parents, he was predeceased by his brother Fredrick Ellington, aunt Tommie Lucas and cousin Leon Craig.

## **Events**

Mount Saint Benedict

1 Cottage Road, Bloomfield, CT, US

## MAY Visitation 10:00AM - 11:30AM Howard K. Hill Funeral Services (Formerly Henry L. Fuqua Funeral Service) 94 Granby Street, Bloomfield, CT, US, 06002 MAY Celebration of Life 11:30AM Howard K. Hill Funeral Services (Formerly Henry L. Fuqua Funeral Service) 94 Granby Street, Bloomfield, CT, US, 06002 MAY Interment 10

## Comments



66 Hi Sheryl,

My condolences to the Ellington family. I only recently learned of Alfred's passing. Please know that you and your family are in my thoughts and prayers. My prayer is that God continue to shower each of you with His love, comfort, strength and peace on your journey. In the spirit of His Love and friendship,



Sandra F - July 31 at 04:59 PM



Our condolences and hugs to the Ellington Family. When we worked with Al, it was always good. We found him to be straightforward, prepared, always smiling, willing to share a story and a laugh, and a gentleman. He never complained, had a great attitude, and a kind word for everyone. May he rest in peace with the Lord. K&B Maxwell

K Maxwell - June 15 at 05:57 PM



To the Ellington Family, my deepest sympathy. Mr. Ellington was such a wonderful person, I will miss his visit to my desk every time he came to the school (MLC). Mr. Ellington always had a hello and a handsome smile. Rest in peace my friend.

Laura E. Martinez



Laura E. Martinez - May 08 at 11:48 AM